MEETING OF THE PARISH FORUM 

6 MARCH 2008 AT 7.30PM

St Mary’s Church, Penistone

Present:
Father Harney, Marianne Down, Brendan Lally, Ann Roberts,



Felicity Fletcher, Joan Barry, Kathleen Wade, Darren Dixon, 



Ann Hall, Maureen Dunlop, Ann Whitfield, Rene Colombo, 



Pat Kitching, Teresa O’Brien, Maureen Aldous, Ray Aldous,



Edna Daly, Geraldine Bebb (Minutes).

Apologies:
Betty and Albert McKay, Peter and Tammy Neal, Pat Punt,



Maureen and Don Aitken, Michael and Peter O’Brien, 



John Donnelly, Kath Hoyle, Phyll Lally.
The opening prayer was led by Father Harney.

The Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed a true record.  

150th Anniversary of the Parish.

This evening’s meeting is dedicated to discussion of the 150th Anniversary of the Parish in 2009.  Brendan spoke briefly, describing his research on the internet.  He summarised as follows:

· Allow enough time for planning – ideally, 12 to 18 months.

· Determine objectives and understand them.

· Initial brainstorming to be done this evening!

· Organise a projected schedule for the event.

· Determine the length of the celebrations eg a week, a year.

· Check availability of dates with expected VIPs eg Bishop John.

· One specific person /committee for each objective.
· Set a reasonable budget.

Brendan outlined some specific projects to be undertaken:

· Church History: Look at the church records; involve the congregation eg the older members and those who are involved with the wider community; select helpers to become involved with writing a history.
· Articles for the local press: Hallam News, Look Local.  Look at the Mission Statement.  What has the Church meant to me?

· Plays and entertainment.

· Speakers, invited guests etc: former priests, former parishioners, civic dignitaries.

· Special music and worship culminating in a main event.

· Activities prior to main event: photographs of parishioners (then and now); time capsule; redecorating; special edition of the newsletter.

· Refreshments: special meal; picnic; reception for VIPs; photographer.

· Finale: a special jubilee Mass.

· Review: feedback and looking forward after the event.

Marianne thanked Brendan for the above suggestions and asked everyone to divide into five groups according to preference and report back after 20 minutes:
1. History

2. Spiritual and Liturgical

3. Social

4. Special Project (helping someone else in the future)

5. Vision of the Future

Feedback was as follows:
History (Ann Whitfield).
Canvass older members of the parish for documents and photos (these can be scanned and returned to the owners immediately).  

Involve the school.

End product – a souvenir booklet (hopefully, if enough documentation is obtained).  

Ask parishioners at Mass to help.  

Ask those who go out with the Host to mention it to the elderly (this can be discussed at the next meeting of Eucharistic Ministers).

Date of next meeting: 14 April at 7.30pm in St Ann’s church hall.

Spiritual and Liturgical (Ann Roberts).

The foundation stone was laid on 15 August. The anniversary will commence on the third Sunday of Advent and the church will be re-blessed at Easter.

Mothers could bring babies born during the year to a special Baptism at Easter.

Ask Bishop John to celebrate Mass.

Arrange a choir (Marianne).
A Mass to anoint the sick.

A marquee on the lawn (and televised Mass) for everyone who cannot fit into the church.

Father Harney passed round a sample of a commemorative bone china mug which might be of interest for future purchase.
Date of next meeting: 9 April at 7pm at St Ann’s Presbytery.

Social (Ann Hall).

We should say a word (no more than 5 minutes) at each weekend Mass to update the parishioners.  Felicity will speak on Sunday morning, Marianne on Sunday evening and Brendan at St Mary’s.  Mention could be made in the church bulletin, giving a contact name for each group.

It was agreed by all the group that a buffet would be preferable to a dinner.
The children should have a lot of involvement.

A parish day trip might be a good idea!

Date of next meeting: 2 April at 7pm at 10 Toll Bar Close, Oxspring.
Special Project (Felicity Fletcher).

A project to raise money for a specific charity eg a school in a third world area or build a church.  Mill Hill could be contacted.  It is an enormous project but not an impossible one.  If it is too daunting, perhaps we could find another St Ann’s or St Mary’s and offer sponsorship?  
This links with ‘Vision of the Future’ as a continuing project – sponsors for children etc.  

Date of next meeting: 17 April at 7pm at St Mary’s Church.

Vision for the Future (Marianne Down).

We need to link together our care of the young but also, equally importantly, the elderly.  

A regular youth meeting should be set up.  A youth CAFÉ?  Older people could help and offer encouragement.  

The young people could offer to help at the Bridge shop.

Date of next meeting: 28 April at 7pm at 38 Coppice Close.
Please could all groups arrange transport among yourselves.

The raffle was drawn, which raised £120 for CAFOD.  Maureen Dunlop has a list of the winning numbers.
Any Other Business.
1.  School Buildings Fund.

Felicity Fletcher explained that the school is obliged to raise 10% of all repairs and maintenance.  Would anyone be prepared to hold a fundraising event to help the school eg by organising a permanent 100 Club?  If you have any ideas, please contact any of the school Governors.  This request has the support of the forum.

2.  Liturgy Meeting.

Ann Roberts explained that readers have to be commissioned now.  Each reader is invited to attend a training meeting on:
17 May at St Francis Church, Crosspool (2pm to 5pm)
or
7 June at St Mary’s Church, Penistone (10.30am to 1.30pm)

A commission ceremony will be held in July.

Will readers please meet on Saturday 8 March after the 11.30am Mass, to discuss readings on Good Friday and Easter Saturday.    
3.  Folk Passion on Wednesday 19 March.
The final rehearsal for all readers and singers will take place on 13 March at 7.30pm.  The Passion is highly recommended and Bishop John has said he will try to attend.

The meeting closed with prayer led by Father Harney.

